October 14, 2014
The 218th annual meeting of the Red Hook Society for the Apprehension and Detention of Horse Thieves began with a fine dinner of roast beef prepared by the Masons.   After dinner, guest speaker Juliet Harrison, Owner Artist of the Equis Gallery in Red Hook talked about her career in art, and showed examples of her beautiful photography and books.  The lecture was enjoyed and applauded by the 44 Society members present.
The business meeting was called to order by President Al Trezza at 8:00PM and began with a pledge of allegiance to the flag. 
The 2013 meeting minutes were read by Secretary Trilby Sieverding and a motion was passed to accept them.

Reports of the committees were as follows:

Award Committee: Lenore Maroney reported that the Society awarded a $500 scholarship to Abby Lowin, a red hook high school graduate who is currently attending Dutchess Community College.  Miss Lowin along with her mother attended the dinner meeting and spoke briefly about her busy schedule caring for and showing horse while attending college.  A robust discussion ensued amongst the members as to the diminishing finances of the Society and whether granting scholarships was sustainable.  A suggestion was made by Sarah Herman that we bill any Society member who committed to attend the annual meeting, but was a no show, since we were charged for no shows in the previous year.  Alternately, she suggested that we follow the rules of other societies, and require full payment prior to the meeting.  A vote was unanimously passed to continue the $500 scholarship at this time, assuming a student could be found who would be pursuing a horse related career.  It was noted by the President that next year, we should identify a minimum balance that the Society would maintain in order to grant scholarships.  
Program Committee:  Ronnie Jones and Dolly Krieger will continue to serve on this committee.

Nominating Committee:  Paul Fredericks and Lottie Kittner although unable to be present at this meeting, will continue to serve on this committee.  The President announced that the Secretary was stepping down after a 4 year term and asked for nominees for a new secretary; none were identified.  
Membership and Dues Committee:  Les Thorley announced that no memberships had lapsed this year.  The membership applications of seven new members were discussed, with nominees describing various levels of knowledge of horses.  1) L. Edward Moore 2) Coleen Bishop 3) Cathy Heady 4) Dot Distel 5) Robert Taylor 6) Elaine Lowin 7) Abby Lowin.  A motion was passed to accept the new members.
Treasurer Report:  Paul Laibach presented the finances of the Society.  

Prior year balance - $3,827.33

Receipts - $ 1,016.06

Disbursements - $1,597.50

Passbook Balance - $3,245.89 (copy provided)
A motion was passed to accept the Treasurer’s report.  

The Treasurer reported that some commemorative pins for the Society had been found and could be auctioned off as a fund raising tool.  

A Motion was passed to adjourn the 218th annual meeting.  

